
Cemetery Trustees 
9/20/2016 
Meeting Minutes 
 
 
Meeting opened at 6:30 pm 
 
In attendance were Chairman Sue Weeks, Peter Sluski, Guy Pike, Sexton Steve Honeycutt, Mark Eldridge 
and Max LeDoux. 
 
Minutes of meeting 6Sept 2016 were approved as written. 
 
Invoice from Sexton for $817.50 was unanimously approved for payment. 
 
Invoice from Rodger Williams for Cemetary maintenance in the amount of$1697.50  was unanimously 
approved for payment. 
 
Mark Eldridge presented a list of items to be corrected in the various Cemetaries. Priorities were 
discussed as well as future concerns. Guy mentioned that a budget increase would be in order so that 
the Callender Cemetary could be included in Mark's duties. 
 
Guy also mentioned that the attempts to hold a flat budget in recent years had resulted in less work 
being done and more damage incurred. He doesn't want to fall into the same trap as the Selectmen did 
with employee compensation. 
 
Sue will check with the Town Clerk about burial permit forms. Guy mentioned that he had a volunteer 
who would edge the TownHouse Cemetary driveway. It was decided that Guy would check with Karen 
about the possibility of a waiver of liability. 
 
The subject of a Spring volunteer workday was entertained. 
 
The compilation of a packet of information to be presented to the Selectmen was agreed upon. 
 
The Trustees received an anonymous letter asking about a cremation plot and offering an unknown, but 
generous, donation to the Town. This will require more investigation. 
 
The next meeting will be with the Selectmen on 26 Sept 16. 
 
After that it will be 4 Oct 16 at 6:30 PM 
  
Public input is always welcome at these meetings. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:45 PM 
 
Submitted by Guy Pike, Secretary, Cemetary Trustees 


